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down from St. Paul’s, Owego, has agreed to be the weekly celebrant of Holy Eucharist at All Saints’ 

while I am on sabbatical (July 8th-October 15, 2017).  Father Geoff was sponsored for Holy Orders by 

Zion, Greene and attended Virginia Theological Seminary.  He was ordained to the diaconate in 

December 2009 and to the priesthood in November 2010 by Bishop Adams.  Fr. Geoff is married.  His 

wife Joann is a shut-in.  Fr. Geoff is very active in Cursillo and has been part of “New Beginnings” and 

“Happening” for youth.  Please welcome him warmly to All Saints’. 

Don Thorpe, Warden, and I met with Deacon Dorothy Pierce and Worship Leaders Judy Horton, Sue 

Mahon and Gary Zurn and ironed out the schedule for Evening Prayer and Morning Prayer at the non-

Eucharist Saturday at 5 pm or Sunday at 10 am services.  Deacon Dorothy will do most of the pastoral 

calls (hospitals etc.) but Fr. Geoff, Fr. Jim Jones, Mother Elizabeth Ewing, Mother Liz Groskopf will also 

help out if called.  (Fr. Mark Giroux will be on vacation much of July and August and Fr. John 

Martinichio starts his sabbatical in June!) 

As you may remember, Don Thorpe and Joy Kasmarcik led a Jumpstart All Saints’ parish discussion on 

how to arrange worship while I am on sabbatical.  It was decided by consensus that first and third 

Saturdays of the month would be Holy Eucharist (ergo first and third Sundays of the month would be 

Morning Prayer); second and fourth Sundays of the month would be Holy Eucharist (ergo second and 

fourth Saturdays of the month would be Evening Prayer); and fifth Saturdays and Sundays of the month 

would be Evening or Morning Prayer.  Clear as mud right?  Here’s it spelled out in a different format: 

Rector’s Sabbatical Worship Schedule Beginning 

Saturday July 8th—October 15th, 2017 

 

First Weekend of the Month 

Saturday at 5 pm Holy Eucharist 

 
May 30, 2017 
Feast of Joan of Arc, Mystic and Soldier 1431 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
I am happy to report that the Rev. Geoff Doolittle, who just stepped  
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Sunday at 10 am Morning Prayer* 

Second Weekend of the Month 

Saturday at 5 pm Evening Prayer 

Sunday at 10 am Holy Eucharist* 

Third Weekend of the Month 

Saturday at 5 pm Holy Eucharist 

Sunday at 10 am Morning Prayer* 

Fourth Weekend of the Month 

Saturday at 5 pm Evening Prayer 

Sunday at 10 am Holy Eucharist* 

Fifth Weekend of the Month 

Saturday at 5 pm Evening Prayer 

Sunday at 10 am Morning Prayer* 

*With Music 

Of course, there are a few calendar quirks: sometimes there’s a fifth Saturday and a first Sunday in the 

same weekend resulting in both services being Evening and Morning Prayer or sometimes there’s a first 

Saturday and a second Sunday in the same weekend resulting in both services being Eucharist.  But that is 

what makes life interesting! 

While I am away if you need pastoral care or there’s an emergency call the office 607-797-3354 (Tuesday 

– Thursday 9 am – 3 pm) or call one of the Wardens (Don Thorpe 607-748-8577 or Joy Kasmarcik 585-

285-0013).  They will contact Deacon Dorothy or a priest for you. 

The Wardens will run Vestry meetings during my sabbatical.  This will make vestry attendance 

for a quorum very important. But remember, there is no Vestry meeting in July!  If you would 

like something brought up at Vestry, please speak to one of the Wardens. 

I will be in the United Kingdom during July visiting London, Glasgow, Iona and York. But I am 

going to be around the rectory during August, September and part of October while working on 

icons.  So, what to do?  Mostly if you see me at Wegman’s or walking the dogs, say “Hi!”  Don’t 

talk to me about Fr. Geoff’s sermon, hymns, flowers left off of bulletins, how many pickles to 

order for Field Days or a leaky faucet in the bathroom.  Please let me know if a parishioner dies. 

I may be able to attend visiting hours or the funeral officiated by other clergy. 

Let’s have a wonder June and summer at All Saints’! 

Faithfully, 

 

The Rev. Christine J Day 
Rector 
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THE RECTOR WILL BE ON SABBATICAL JULY 8-OCTOBER 15, 2017: 

PILGIMAGE TO IONA AND ICONS! 
 
Fulltime clergy in the Diocese of Central New York are supposed to have a three-month 
Sabbatical every seven years they serve a parish.  A Sabbatical is a period of paid leave granted 
to a clergy person for study and or travel.  It is done with the approval of the Bishop and the 
clergy’s Vestry.  Typically, during the Sabbatical period supply clergy lead worship services, 
pastoral care is given by local clergy and Wardens run Vestry meetings. 
 
All Saints’ Rector’s Sabbatical was to have happened during 2011, but that was in the middle of 
the recession so it was postponed.  She had started to make arrangements for a Sabbatical for 
2015 but that’s when Bishop Adams resigned and the Standing Committee went into high gear 
for the search and election of Bishop Duncan-Probe.   
 
Finally, with the blessings of both Bishop and Vestry, plans are set for the Rector’s Sabbatical to 
be July 8-October 15, 2017.  The Rector will first travel to the United Kingdom to spend time in 
London, Glasgow, York and Iona. Iona is a small island in the Inner Hebrides off the Ross of 
Mull on the western coast of Scotland. It was a centre of Gaelic monasticism for four centuries 
and is today renowned for its tranquility, natural beauty and the Iona Community.  The Iona 
Community, an ecumenical Christian community of men and women from different walks of life 
and different traditions in the Christian church committed to seeking new ways of living the 
Gospel of Jesus in today's world.  The Iona Community runs week-long retreats. 
 
Upon return in August, the Rector will study icons and the writing of icons. Translated literally, 
“icon” means “image.”  The image is of person from Scripture or tradition (AKA saint).  The 
image is created or rendered in a specific manner according to specific rules. It is a form of 
prayer and service to God.  One “writes” icons rather than “paints” icons. (Paraphrase from A 

Brush with God by Peter Pearson) 
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VESTRY MEETING JUNE 14!   

THERE IS NO VESTRY MEETING IN JULY 

There will be a vestry meeting on June 14th at 6:30 pm. Please check 

announcements as sometimes the Vestry likes to take a month of vacation! 

There is no meeting in July. 

 
 

SPRING IS THE TIME FOR PLANTING… 
 
And the Vestry is hoping to plant some “Parish Grow Seeds” on June 11th at 4:30 p.m. in the 
Great Hall!  The letter below has been posted on Facebook, and an event has been created on All 
Saints’ Facebook page.  Additionally, a hard copy has been mailed via USPS to any young 
people who have addresses on file with the church. (See below for the text)  
 
The Vestry needs your help to make this event a success!  We would appreciate it if those who 
have a Facebook page, could share the event on their personal pages, and please encourage the 
young people in your lives to attend if they are able.    
 
Anyone who would like to attend is welcome - please call or e-mail the church office, or speak to 
Don Thorpe, Nancy Elwood, or Judy Horton if you are interested, or if you are interested in 
helping with the event (childcare, set-up, snacks, etc.). 
 
Questions?  Please speak to Don Thorpe, Nancy Elwood, Judy Horton, or any Vestry member.   
 

(Letter to Millennials) 
 

April the Giraffe!  Instagram! Facebook! Twitter! Snapchat! 
 

Now that we have your attention……….       ☺☺☺☺ ☺☺☺☺ ☺☺☺☺ ☺☺☺☺ 
 
All Saints’ Episcopal Church, at 475 Main St, Johnson City needs your help!  On Sunday, June 
11th at 4:30 p.m., we will be hosting a “Millennial Gathering” complete with pizza, wings, and 
interesting conversation.  We are seeking to talk with a diverse group of young people – those 
who attend our church, those who once attended but no longer come, those who have a different 
faith community or spiritual tradition, and those that have none.  We will listen to and welcome 
input from all.  Daycare during the event will be provided. 
 
 “We” are parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, friends, godparents, and teachers who are 
members of All Saints’ parish.  We have found that throughout our lives, our most valuable 
possession is our faith community.  Our faith community has given us perspective and peace 
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during the worst of times, brought meaning and joy to the mundane times, and amplified the best 
of times.  If we could bequeath only one gift to the young people in our lives, it would be our 
faith community.  We realize in order to do this, we need to be flexible and open to change and 
new ideas, while at the same time maintaining our identity as Episcopalians.   
 
For those of you reading this who are unfamiliar with the Episcopal Church, below are a few 
facts that may be of interest to you from the Episcopal Diocese of Central NY, which our parish 
is a part: 

• As Episcopalians, we are followers of Jesus Christ, our Lord, and we believe in the 
Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. 

• We celebrate our unity in Christ while honoring our differences, always putting the work 
of love before uniformity of opinion. 

• We strive to love our neighbors as ourselves and respect the dignity of every person. 

• In our diocese, we offer Holy Matrimony to all individuals—gay and 
straight. Episcopalians also recognize that there is grace after divorce and do not deny the 
sacraments to those who have been divorced. 

• We recognize that the call to ordained ministry is not confined to any particular group of 
people on the basis of gender, sexuality or relationship status. Our bishops, priests and 
deacons are both men and women, straight and LGBTQ, single and married. 

• All are welcome to find a spiritual home in the Episcopal Church. 
 
Want to learn more?  Check out the links below: 
 
Our parish: http://www.allsaintsjcny.org/  (includes our Facebook link) 
The Episcopal Diocese of Central NY: https://cnyepiscopal.org/ 
The Episcopal Church: http://www.episcopalchurch.org/ 
 
We hope you will be able to join us, and we encourage you to invite anyone you know that 
would be interested in attending – Everyone is welcome! 
 
Please RSVP by e-mailing or calling the church: AllSaintsJCNY@aol.com  / (607) 797-3354 or 
via Facebook.   We would also like to hear if you are unable to attend on this date but would be 
interested in attending a future session.  Please let us know days/times that would be more 
convenient for you. 

 

LIFE GOES ON MEETINGS FOR JUNE AND JULY 
 
These meetings will have their location announced in church as 
locations were not available at time of going to press for Crossways. 
If you are planning to attend, please phone Arlene Foley at 797-2111 
to aid in planning the group’s reservation. Meetings are usually the 
fourth Wednesday of the month. 
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Saturday June 18th  

Serving 11 AM until sold out 

 

Full Dinner: $9.00  

 [½ chicken, baked beans, cold slaw and roll] 

Half Chicken: $6.00  

A big THANK YOU to everyone who helps, year after year, on these important fundraisers.  The vestry 

has scheduled our next chicken barbecue for June 18th. Please reserve this date, we need your 
support to make these BBQs successful.  When you are out shopping please pick up charcoal to 
help reduce the cost of the BBQ.   
 
The following is the result of the May BBQ: This year was a soggy one. It rained all day until 
after we picked up.  Thanks to the donations toward the expenses which covered it this year.  We 
made a profit of $2822.50 plus another $131 from bake goods on Sunday.  Everyone was great at 
donating bake goods but due to the hard rain people were not staying around to look at the bake 
goods and buying. 
 
If you can’t work as many hours on the BBQ as you would like, this year there is another way 
you can help make this fundraiser more successful.  The cost of the chicken and other food for 
the 2 BBQs is about $2,500. If you would like to make a donation to help defray the cost and 
increase our profit, please make your check out to All Saints’ and put Chicken BBQ in the memo 
line. 
  
Sign up now!  The BBQs are always a good time for fellowship and the more help we have the 
easier it is for everyone.  Chair: Matt Labosky   
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BOOK CLUB TO MEET ON LAST THURSDAY OF JUNE: 
JUNE 29th AT 5:30 PM AT THE RECTORY!  READING THE 
SECOND BOOK IN THE MERRILY WATKINS SERIES—
MIDWINTER OF THE SPIRIT! 

 
Having realized that Wednesday nights are not good for attendance at Book 
Club in the warmer weather (golf and other activities) it was decided to 
change the day to meet for Book Club to the last Thursday of the month.  

Therefore, the next meeting will be June 29th at 5:30 pm at the Rectory.  Future meeting dates 
and times during the Rector’s sabbatical will be decided at this meeting.  
 
Having finished The Wine of Angels by Phil Rickman it was decided to read on to the second in 
this series about the Rev. Merrily Watkins, Midwinter of the Spirit. 
 
Here’s the publisher’s blurb for Midwinter of the Spirit: 

“Reverend Merrily Watkins finds herself replacing a retiring exorcist who is determined to make 
the transition as unpleasant as possible.  Diocesan Exorcist: a job viewed by the Church of 
England with such extreme suspicion that they changed the name. It's Deliverance Consultant 
now. Still, it seems, no job for a woman. But when the Bishop offers it to Merrily Watkins, parish 
priest and single mother, she's in no position to refuse. It starts badly for Merrily and gets no 
easier. As an early winter slices through the old city of Hereford, a body is found in the River 
Wye, an ancient church is desecrated, and signs of evil appear in the cathedral itself, where the 
tomb of a medieval saint lies in pieces.” 

Interested?  The Book Club will meet next on Wednesday, June 29th at 5:30 PM at the rectory to 
discuss either The Wine of Angels or Midwinter of the Spirit.  Copies of the books are available 
in digital format $7.99-9.99 or paperback at $14.98.  Come and join the fun of reading! 

 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 
 
SEPTEMBER 1ST -4TH ---- JOHNSON CITY FIELD DAYS!   
 

Field Days this year will be late in the summer season in comparison to earlier years. It will run 
from Friday, September 1st through Monday, September 4th. It is one of All Saints "other 
fundraisers" (other than the chicken barbeques) and really needs your support. As we did for the 
recent chicken BBQ, we are asking the parish for donations to help defray the cost of food that 
we purchase to prepare, cook and sell at Field Days. Our food costs for Field Days run about 
$2,500, which really cuts into the profit margin. Any help with the cost will certainly help our 
profit, which in turn will help our budget gap (too many expenses and not enough revenues). 
 
Sign-up sheets will go up in late July, or early August! 

Thank you.      Tom Johnson 
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ROSTERS FOR JUNE THROUGH OCTOBER 2017 
Rosters for June through October are now available on our website and printed copies 
can be found at the file rack by our main entrance. Check the website or the file rack 
frequently for updates. Here is the link to the June assistants’ and here is the link to 
the July assistants’.  
 
With Mother Chris on sabbatical from July to October, it is important that changes in 
Ministry Assignments be emailed (allsaintsjcny@aol.com) or phoned to the office so 
Worship Leaders and guest clergy know who will be assisting them. Please email 
Gary Zurn (garyz2353@aol.com)  or call at 607-727-8445 to insure website is 

updated with changes. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. 
   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FATHER’S  DAY IS 

SUNDAY, JUNE 19TH 

Give thanks for all men who have been 

an influence and blessing in your life! 

PENTECOST WEEKEND 

SATURDAY, JUNE 3rd at 5 PM 

SUNDAY, JUNE 4th at 10 AM 
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  APRIL 2017 
 

All Saints’ 2017 budget is a deficit budget that will require using $10,973 from previous years’ 
income equity surpluses and/or special gifts to balance the budget.  Some of this gap is the result 
of having fewer pledges: 56 pledges in 2017 and 59 pledges in 2016. The rest is due to small 
increases in expenses. 
 

In 2017, a monthly income of $ 14,702 will be necessary to meet operating expense cash flow.  
This will be difficult to do as the projected income is only approximately $13,643 per month and 
All Saints’ major fundraising events and fundraising income occur during May, June, September 
and November.  It can be expected that the Vestry will decide to use available surplus funds from 
other years for cash flow.   
 
Therefore, it will be more important than ever to keep one’s pledge up-to-date and to make 
additional gifts if possible. Truly, with “God all things are possible” (Mt. 19:26). 
 
 

  Actual 

April 30, 

2017 

Annual 

Budget 

2017  

Offering & Pledges $45,255  $136,832  

Fundraising � $2,970  $19,800  

Other Income $3,557  $7,090  

Total Income $51,781  $163,722  

Total Expenses $59,825  $176,425  

Profit(Loss) ($8,044) ($12,703) 

Income Needed from 

Equity Surplus 
$8,044 $12,703 

 
�Most All Saints’ Fundraising happens later in the year: at Chicken BBQ in May and June; JC Field 
Days in September and the Cabaret in November! 
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As of April 30, 
2017 

Total 
April  
2017 

Cash and Cash Equivalents 

  Petty Cash $400 

All Saints' Checking $4,139 

Total Cash and Cash 
Equivalents $4,539 

Savings Accounts 

Soup & Sandwiches Savings $4,974 

Designated Funds $9,868 

Rebuilding All Saints' $4,128 

Total Savings $23,509 

Total Cash & Savings   $17,262 

UIF Investment Funds      $27,933 

Total Cash, Savings, 
Investments   $51,442  
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The following are from the Joyfulnoiseletter.com used by permission 
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PRAYER LIST BEGINNING JUNE 

 

 

Short Term: Nan Grabowski, the McCrossen, Zdimal & Hrebin families, Angelina NeNovellis, the Benson 

and Pierce families, Mitties DeChamplain, Patti Donnelly, Eileen Patch, Ceil Cwikla, Janis Ross, Jim Coyle, 

Tom Johnson, Will Dodge, Aunt Doris, Christine, Lori Szwalla, Patricia Holloway, Marilyn Doersam, Gina, the 

Nauerz family, Louise Pierce, John, Christy, Karla & Dennis Cole, Billy Blackman, Gerry, Sara-Jo Sites, 

Cheyanne Rae, Cindy Anderson, Doris Brink, Libby, Cooper, Father Don Matthews,  Ardis Rogers, Sandy 

Johnson, Delores Kasmarcik, Connie Rita, Bonnie & John Mando, Colby Vollrath & Jim Vollrath,  David 

Pierce, Ruth Furman,  Jim Isaminger,  Elizabeth Holt, Ryan Lane, Gloria, Denny & Jason Diaferio, Laura 

Harmon, Rev. Joell Szachara, and Sarah Harrison-Pautard 

 Long Term: Phillip Kasmarcik, Joy Kasmarcik, Alicia LaMaine, Jaden Kasmarcik, Bella LaMaine, Lucy & 

Lee Grabowski, Chieyann Grabowski, Sam McMullen, Eli Pierce, Louise Rogers, Jessica Mc Bride, Luther 

Chergosky, Tony Szwalla, Kayleigh Mahon, Ralph & Patricia Holloway, Bob Gillmer, Clark Byarley, Nanette 

McIntosh, Megan Gillmer 

 

 

 

 

 

FLOWER FUND AND SANCTUARY CANDLE FORMS  
FOR JULY 1, 2017 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2018  

 
 

Flower Fund and Sanctuary Candle Forms for July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018 are found on the website or in 
the narthex at church.   
 
Additional Memorials for June 2017 [the final month of the fund year that started July 2016] and new 
Memorials for the start of the new fund year  
 
Memorials for the August issue must be received by the office no later than Sunday, July 16th to be published 
in the August issue.   Your cooperation is appreciated! 
 
Reminder!  Our Flower and Calendar Fund forms begin on July 1st and run through June 30th of the 
following year.     New forms are available in the narthex as well as online. 
 

Policy reminder: Submitted names are placed on the short-term list for 

four weeks and then moved to long term by request of the person 

submitting the name, or by need known by the Rector 

Military: Ben Holbus, Curtis Sholtes, Robert Preston, Joe Gentile, Steven Serbun, Justin 

Gillmer, Michael Lake 
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June Birthdays   
 
 
 
 
 
02 Robert Finta 
03 Charlene Jacques 
       Iris Hickey 
04 William Vollrath 
09 Coral Grabowski 
       Phillip Rea II 
10 Michael Joseph Macarak 
13 Justin Gillmer 
23 Inez Milligan 

29 Sandy Brewster  
 David G. Horton 
 Michael J. Johnson 
30 Lucy Grabowski 
 
  

   June Anniversaries 
 
 
01 Tom and Sandra Johnson  
11 Robert and Betty McCurry  
12 Steve and Susan Mahon 
23 Arthur and Nancy Elwood  
30 Steven and Sarah Johnson 
 

 
 
 

 
 
June 4 –is given in memory of Patty Bennett by Marilyn Doersam 
 
June 11 – is given in memory of Allen’s mother, Martha Motsko, by Allen & Carol Motsko   
 
June 18 – is given in memory of her father, Walter Brink, by Barbara Freed and is given in memory of her father Paul J. 
Estelle by Linda Barkman                                                               
 
June 25 – is given in memory of George Alsheskie Sr, by his great grandson Daniel Bubnis  
 
 

       ALTAR FLOWERS  

 
June 4 – are given in thanksgiving of Gary and Mindy Barkman's 10th anniversary by Linda Barkman; and are given in 
memory of Mildred and Harry Hancock by Patricia and Ralph Holloway 
 
June 11 – are given in thanksgiving of her grandson Justin Gillmer's birthday by Linda Barkman; in thanksgiving of her 
son Kirk Shelley Sr.'s birthday by Marilyn Doersam; in memory of Martha Motsko by Carol and Allen Motsko; in 
thanksgiving for the birthday of son David M. Horton by Judy and Dave Horton; and in memory of Caroline Labosky by 
Colleen, Matt and Megan Labosky 

 

SANCTUARY CANDLE  
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June 18 – are given in thanksgiving for the birthday of her daughter, Lynn Jago, by Marilyn Doersam; are given in 
thanksgiving for their grandson Michael Pease’s birthday by Patti and Paul Donnelly; are given in memory of her 
husband, Walter J. Brink, by Doris Brink and given in memory of Mildred and Harry Hancock given by Patricia and 
Ralph Holloway 
 

June 25 –are given in thanksgiving for the wedding anniversary of Barrilynn and Henry Polhamus by Judy and Dave 
Horton and given in memory of Stephen VanDervoort given by Debbie and Don Thorpe. 
 
 
 
 
                            
 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays 
 

 
01 Eric Musuta 
 Eileen Patch 
 Christopher Pesko 
02 Sandra Johnson   
06 Jayden Michael Kasmarcik 
07 Mindy Barkman  
08 Phillip Kasmarcik 
       Ryan Holbus 
09 Dennis A. Cole 
 Deborah Lake 
10 Arthur Cuffee III 
12 Jean Lawson 
13 Kenneth Baker 
14 Larry Taft 
17 Michael Lake 
19   Kelly Dotolo 
20 Kathy Cramer 
21 Kathryn Motsko 
23 Luke James Davie 
25 Mary Lou Maxian 
 Michael Motsko 
      Wendy Dotolo 
27 Shirley Goetz 
28 Ruth Furman 
 Cody Grabowski      

31 Alicia LaMaine 
 
                  

 

 

Anniversaries 
 
 
 

01 Henry & Barrilynn Polhamus  
03 Eric & Sarah Musuta 
12 Thomas & Carol Mastroe 
13   Alan & Cynthia Anderson 
15 Larry & Nancy Kiley  

28  Johanna & Andrew Hickey 
 
 
 

          Sanctuary Candle   
 
July 2 –   is given in memory of Bud Shelley by Marilyn 
Doersam 
  
July 9 – open 
 
July 16 – open         
 
July 23 – given in memory of Doris Estelle by Linda 
Barkman 
 
July 30 – open 

 

 

CELEBRATIONS IN JULY 
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Altar Flowers 
 
July 2 – are given in thanksgiving for the 6th birthday of their grandson, Ryan Holbus, by Donald & Deborah Thorpe.   
   
July 9 – are given in thanksgiving for the birthday of Marilyn’s daughter, Rebecca Doersam; and are given in 
thanksgiving for the birthday of their son, Josh Thorpe, by Donald & Deborah Thorpe. 
 
July 16 – are given in thanksgiving for Katie Motsko birthday, daughter Allen Motsko; and in thanksgiving for the 
birthday of her grandson, Kirk R. Shelley, Jr. by Marilyn Doersam. 
 
July 23 – are given in memory of Mildred Wood, mother of Jackie Wood Kays by Carol Mastroe and are given in 
memory of her husband, Donald E. Freed, by Barbara B. Free and are given in thanksgiving for Michael Motsko’s 
birthday by Allen Motsko  
 

July 30 - are given in memory of Teresa Van Dervoort by Donald & Deborah Thorpe 
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June 2017                                    

✞By a date indicates that the Rector is away for 
all or part of the day  
Office Hours: 9:00am to 3:00pm Tuesday – 
Thursday   
Please phone ahead during summer months if 

you need office help.  We do not post vacations 

on calendars for building security.  

Pentecost is Sunday, June 4th.  Be prepared for the Holy Spirit 

to alight upon us.  Wear red, if you are able, to denote the color of the Holy Spirit flames! 

1 
  
 

2 Office Closed 
  
 

3✞ 
8:30am - 2:30pm 
Vestry Day at the 
Doubletree Hotel in 
East Syracuse. 
 12:00pm Soup & 
Sandwich 
  5:00pm HE 

4 Pentecost 
10am HE 
 

5 ✞Office Closed 
5:00-9:00pm Boy 
Scouts & Cub Scouts 
  

6  
 

7  
 

8  
5:30PM CHOW          
Volunteer Dinner @  
       St. Mary’s, Bing. 
 

9 Office Closed 
  

10  
12:00pm Soup & 
Sandwich 
5:00pm HE 

11 ✞ Trinity Sunday 

    & Youth Sunday 
10am HE 
2:30pm Bridgewater 
4:30pm 1st Millennials 
Discussion 

12 Office Closed 
5:00-9:00pm Boy 
Scouts & Cub Scouts 

13 ✞ 
 

14  
  6:30 pm Vestry 
 

15  16 Office Closed 
 

17  
Chicken BBQ 
12:00pm Soup & 
Sandwich 
5:00pm HE 

18   Pentecost 2 
 10:00am HE 

19 ✞ Office Closed 

5:00-9:00pm Boy 
Scouts & Cub Scouts 

20 ✞ 
 

21 ✞ 
 

22  23 Office Closed 24 ✞ 
12:00pm Soup & 
Sandwich 
5:00pm HE 

25 ✞ Pentecost 3 
10:00am HE 
  2:30pm Susquehanna 

26 ✞ Office Closed 27 ✞ 
  
3:00pm Hill Top 

28 ✞ 
12:30PM Life Goes 
On @ TBD 
 

29 ✞ 
2:30pm Ideal 
5:30pm Book Club 
@Rectory 

30 ✞ Office Closed   
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July 2017            

1 ✞ 
 
5:00pm HE 

2 ✞   Pentecost 4 
 
10:00am HE 
  

3 ✞ Office Closed 

4 

 ✞ 
Office Closed 

5 
  
 

6✞ 
 
5 pm Wedding 
Rehearsal 

7✞ Office Closed 
 
4:30pm Elwood 
Wedding 

8✞ 
CJD - leaves 
12:00pm Soup & 
Sandwich 
5:00pm EP Deacon 
Dorothy 

9 ✞Pentecost 5 
 
10:00am HE 
  

10 ✞Office Closed 11 ✞ 12 ✞ 
  

13 ✞ 
✞ 15 ✞12:00pm Soup 

& Sandwich 
5:00pm HE 

16 ✞Pentecost 6 
 
10:00am MP -  Sue 
  

17 ✞Office Closed 18 ✞ 19✞  
 

20 ✞ 21 ✞Office Closed 22 ✞ 
12:00pm Soup & 
Sandwich 
5:00pm EP - Judy 

23 Pentecost 7✞ 
 
10:00am HE 
  

24 ✞Office Closed 25 ✞ 26 ✞ 
 

27 ✞ 28✞ Office Closed 29 ✞ 
12:00pm Soup & 
Sandwich 
5:00pm EP - Gary 

30 Pentecost 8✞ 
 
10:00am MP - Sue 
  

31✞ Office Closed 

✞ By a date indicates that the Rector is away for all or part of the day 
  Office Hours: 9am to 3pm Tue. – Thurs. 

Please phone ahead during summer months if you need office help.  We do not post vacations on calendars for building 

security.  

 


